
June 12, 2000
Electronic Bulletin No. 74

Domestic Pricing Advisory

Cleveland/Columbus to the West Coast Reduced FAK rates on 40-ft containers

Effective immediately, Pacer Stacktrain will temporarily reduce the FAK rates from
Cleveland and Columbus, Ohio to the US West Coast on 40-ft containers.  The reduced
rates will remain in effect until at least September 1, 2000, after which we will re-
examine the merits of this program and consider an extension.  The new FAK rates levels
are as follows:

40-ft

Cleveland to: Los Angeles $  900
Oakland $1000
Stockton $1050
Portland $  925
Seattle $  925

Columbus to: Los Angeles $  900
Oakland $1000
Stockton $1050
Portland $  925
Seattle $  925

These rates are subject to the following provisions:

1. Applies only in APL/NOL or Pacer Stacktrain controlled (dispatched) equipment
sourced in Cleveland or Columbus, Ohio.



2. Not valid on International Cargo with a subsequent water movement.

PSQ's in effect at higher rates should use the FAK rate authority PSQ1000-X. In addition,
we will not issue Beneficial Owner specific PSQ's at the new FAK levels at this time.

Please communicate these new FAK's with your personnel.  If you have any questions
regarding this notice, please contact your Pacer Stacktrain Business Development or
Pricing representative.


